
1 

WESTPORT, CONNECTICUT 
 

FLOOD & EROSION CONTROL BOARD 
TOWN HALL, 110 MYRTLE AVENUE 
WESTPORT, CONNECTICUT 06880 
(203) 341 1120    www.westportct.gov 

 
 

MINUTES 
 
Flood & Erosion Control Board Meeting of May 1, 2024  
 
Present for the Board: Paul Lobdell (Chair) 
 Phillip Schemel 
 Robert Aldrich 
 Aimee Monroy Smith 
  
Present for Department of Public Works: Edward Gill, Engineer II  
  
 

 
 
Paul Lobdell, Chair, opened the meeting at 7:30 pm.   
 
 

WORK SESSION 
 
 

1. 5 Sea Spray Road / WPL-11914-24;  Application of Bryan Nesteriak and Lucien Vita, 
on behalf of the owners, Heidi Rot & Joseph Sperl, to update the approval of application 
WPL-11846-23 (approved by the F&ECB at the 12/06/2023 meeting), to demolish an 
existing single-family dwelling, and construct a new single-family dwelling, driveway, 
walkways, and deck.  The proposed activity is within the WPL area of the Saugatuck River. 
 
Edward Gill summarized the changes to the plans that had been approved previously, said 
that the changes had addressed his previous comments, and that there were no additional 
comments from the Engineering Department, so he would recommend updating the 
approval with the new application number, applicant name, and site plan date.    

 
DECISION: Proposed Project Approved, 4(Y)-0(N). 
 

 
DISCUSSION 
 
 Michelle Perillie, Deputy Director of Planning & Zoning, gave a presentation to the Board 
about the history of floodplain management in Westport, the Hazard Mitigation Plan, and the 
Community Rating System. 
 
 The Board asked questions about the Community Rating System, FEMA data for flood 
insurance, ways the Board may be able to get involved and help.   
 
 The Chair gave a summary of a recent meeting between himself, Edward Gill, and 
Jonathan Steinberg.  They had discussed the F&ECB goals for addressing flooding in Westport, 
next steps, and who the Flood Board may be able to talk to or work with in order to take further 
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steps toward addressing flooding issues.  Mr. Gill said that his takeaways from the conversation 
had been that there are many groups in Westport discussing flooding issues, and Flood Board 
could in the future become a sort of place to bring all of those groups together.  Additionally, Mr. 
Steinberg had said he may be able to talk to some RTM members in support of the Board’s goals 
of revising the WPLO.   
 
 The Chair said he would reach out to some more people to invite them to give 
presentations to the Board, including Jim O’Donnell of CIRCA and Colin Kelly, the Director of the 
Conservation Department in Westport.   
 
The meeting was adjourned at 8:40 pm.   
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 

Paul H. Lobdell, Chair 
Flood & Erosion Control Board  
 
PHL/eamg 
 
Cc: First Selectwoman, Town Attorney, Public Works Director, Planning & Zoning Director, 

Conservation Director, RTM Moderator, Chair of RTM Environment Committee, Chair of 
RTM Public Works Committee, Applicants, minutes@westportct.gov 
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